
From: Peter Huk < M.F.I.P.P.A. Sec 14(1) >  
Sent: Friday, November 29, 2019 2:47 PM 
To: clerks <clerks@oshawa.ca> 
Cc: Peter Huk < M.F.I.P.P.A. Sec 14(1) > 
Subject: Hard-Co Construction - the request to dump at 3440 Wilson Road, Oshawa 

Dear City Clerk: 

I am a home owner on Harmony Road North, Oshawa.  A neighbor on Columbus and 
Harmony earlier in the month made me aware of the request Hard-Co have made of the 
Town to dump fill on their property located at 3440 Wilson Road by getting a site 
alteration bylaw approved. I also attended a Town meeting on November 20 in 
Columbus (which was about the Columbus Part II Planning Act) where this subject 
came up again by a resident who lives on Ritson Road (a Mr. Allen Frank). 

I was shocked to hear of Mr. Franks experience of what happened to him from a 
previous time Hard-Co dumped fill on Columbus Road. For no other reason than Hard-
Co’s history of polluting the land by dumping on Columbus Road in the past, should be 
enough reason to deny their application to do this once again at 3440 Wilson Road. I 
am shocked that the Town would even consider allowing this to happen a second time 
knowing that there were environmental issues from the previous dumping site by Hard-
Co.  Clearly Hard-Co do not care about keeping the environment clean, pure, and safe, 
or about the people that live in our area (not to mention the added road traffic they will 
cause). Its all about business and making money in my opinion.   

Oshawa’s by-laws are developed to protect the people are they not? 
Its difficult to get a building permit in this area due to the agricultural land and Oak 
Ridges Moraine nature of the land. 

If you allow Hard-Co to do this again, you are allowing the degradation of the Health 
and Environment of our area, and of our potable water and watershed. 

Why would the Town even consider this once again knowing what you know from Hard-
Co’s history? 

What can I do to have an impact and ensure the City does not allow Hard-Co to get this 
permit to dump? 

Sincerely,  

Peter and Marsha Huk 
M.F.I.P.P.A. Sec 14(1)
Oshawa, Ontario
L1H 0K8

DS-20-01
(Previously INFO-19-360)
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